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PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Meeting held 18th April 2013 in the Village Hall

Retiring
Councillor John le Quesne and Councillor Malcolm Adams are stepping down from the Parish Council in early May by not seeking re-election.  For Councillor John le Quesne it marks the end of 18 years service, some as Vice Chairman.  Cllr le Quesne’s wealth of knowledge serving the Parish Council and the community has been very much appreciated.  Both councillors were thanked for their input and support.
Co-option

There will be two vacancies on the Parish Council which will be filled by co-option.  If you are interested please contact the clerk.

Accounts 

The accounts for 2012/2013 were accepted.
Electrical supply to Memorial Centre

The Parish Council had received a request from the Trust to route the new electrical supply across the Recreation Ground. This was agreed.  

Litter Bins
It has been reported that there have been problems with the emptying of the public litter bins within the village.  Wiltshire Council Environmental Services have been contacted and it is hoped the problem will not arise again. 
Meeting Venue

It was agreed to use the Church as a temporary venue for Parish Council meetings while the new Memorial Centre is being built.

Rights of Way

A councillor has completed the annual R.o.W. survey. There are many issues of concern in the village and the details have been passed to Wiltshire Council Rights of Way for further investigations.
Next Meeting

There were two Members of the Public present at the meeting. Villagers are invited to attend the next meeting, which is the Annual General Meeting at 7.30pm on Thursday, 9th May 2013 in the Village Hall.    The public of Whiteparish are welcome to raise any village matter at this meeting.  Please inform the clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.

Prepared by

Maria Pennington,

Clerk to Whiteparish Parish Council
Birchley, Chapel Hill, West Grimstead, 
Salisbury, SP5 3SJ

maria.pennington456@btinternet.com
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